[bookmark: _GoBack]Dear Year 6 Parents and Carers,

On behalf of the Year 6 team we would like to thank you and your children for being so welcoming and respectful to us as new staff members of Rye Primary; it has been a pleasure to get to know your children and we are looking forward to revelling in the successes this year will undoubtedly bring.

We understand that to achieve these successes, both teachers and pupils must work hard to achieve their full potential, and with that comes a commitment to learning from everyone involved in the learning process.

To help support all our Year 6 children, we running a Homework Club that children can attend if they are finding their home learning challenging, and need a little extra support from the school. The club will commence on Friday 22nd September, and will be held after school, every Friday, from 3.10 – 4.10. All children are welcome to attend, however as only one teacher will be present there is a maximum of 20 spaces per class, 40 children total; so we do ask that you continue to complete your home learning at home where possible. 

Additionally, if homework from the previous week has not been completed there is an expectation that they stay on that Friday after school until they have finished the previous week’s homework task. 

Parents are encouraged to attend with their child, so that we as their teachers can show you a variety of strategies you may wish to adopt to support your child’s learning at home.

We are confident that with this additional support, all of the children will show accelerated progress, take more ownership of their learning, and develop their independence in completing homework before secondary school begins, thus supporting their transition into the secondary school.

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact us via the school office or on the playground after school.

Yours sincerely,

Mr Croft and Mrs Payne
